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President’s Message 

 

Hello Everyone! 
 

AirVenture 2019 is behind us 

now and the continuing con-
sensus is that it was another 
great one. I certainly agree and 
my memory of the A-10, 2 F-
22s and the F-35 was awesome 
and reassuring to me that we 
still rule the skies. I hope some 
of you will share your favorite 
memories with the rest of us 
too at our meeting next week. 
 
Our next meeting will take 

place at the hangar of Dale 
Edwards on Newman’s Field 
(4N0) (173 S. Skyview Dr, 
Kalamazoo, MI 49009) on 
September 4 starting at 
6:00 pm. Dale and Company 
(Jon, Paul and Ron) will 
have their beautiful Aer-
onca Champ project on dis-
play. If the weather is good 
why not fly in if you can? I 
hope to fly my Spacewalker 
over (well if you’re going to 
fire it up to taxi you might 
as well take it around the 
patch). 
 
One agenda item will be 
information about the Air 
Zoo Reunion on Sep 14-15. 
It should be fun and we will 
participate, so save those 
days if you can.  
 
Bob Aardema, EAA Chapter 
221 President 

Young Eagles, Unique Aircraft 
and More. 

 

 

Map at www.EAA221.org 

Ron Ryan 

EAA 221 Newsletter Editor & Secretary 

Unless otherwise specified, our chapter 
meetings are the first Wednesday of the 

month at 7:00 p.m. at the Airzoo Flight Cen-
ter Classroom on the west side of the Kala-

mazoo-Battle Creek International Airport  

Next Event… 

FNF Champ! 

Dale Edwards’ 
Hangar 

September 4 at 
6:00 pm 

173 Skyview Dr. 

http://www.EAA221.org
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29 30      

September 2019 

September 2019 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 3 4 

6:00 pm  

Chapter Meet-

ing Dale Ed-

wards’ Hangar. 

5 6 7 88th Anniver-

sary Historic 

Fly-in/Drive-in 

Brooks Field 

(RMY), Mar-

shall  

8   

Annual Dawn Patrol 

Fly-in: Maple Grove 

Airport (65G), 

Fowlerville  

Hillsdale (JYM) 

9 10 

8 pm IMC Club 

Meeting  

11 12 13 14  Air Zoo's 40th 

Anniversary Fly-in: 

Kalamazoo/Battle 

Creek International 

Airport (AZO), Kala-

mazoo  

15  

Young Eagles Event, 

KAZO 

Fall Fly-in: Watervliet 

Municipal (40C) 

16 17 18 19 20 21 

3TR Three Rivers 

OZW Howell 

IMT Iron Mnt 

22 23 24 25 

7:00 pm 

VMC Club Meet-

ing Brewster’s 

26 27 

Airport Movie Night 

& Open House: 

Sanderson Field 

Airport (ANJ), Sault 

Ste. Marie  

28 

2019 Aerial Color 

Tours: Sanderson 

Field Airport (ANJ), 

Sault Ste. Marie  

29 

Fly-in/Drive-in Pan-

cake Breakfast: 

Andrews University 

Airport (C20), Ber-

rien Springs  

30      



Lycoming O320-E2D, 2280 snew, first run engine still running fine in my Tailwind. Come 
hear it run at The South Haven Airport, KLWA. Uses 7 hrs/qt oil. On last oil analysis by 
Blackstone, the analyst commented that the engine should run “a long time” in the air-
plane. Compressions: 72/80, 74/80, 66/80, 73/80. Includes all logs snew and two Slick 
magnetos. Exhaust, starter, and modified carburetor not included. Was the original engine 
in a privately owned, well maintained  C-172. I am the second owner and have put 150 
trouble free hours on it in the past 4 years. I put this proven engine into my unproven Tail-
wind airframe that I built in order to limit risk and to avoid the need for engine break in 
operation at the same time. Now that I have sorted out the airframe, I have a new engine 
to go in it and offer this engine for sale. Use it as is, like I did, or overhaul it and return it to 
a certified airplane. $5900. 
Eric Schlanser 
eschlanser@yahoo.com 
(269)637-3949 home 
(269)598-3106 cell 

FOR SALE 

mailto:eschlanser@yahoo.com
tel:(269)637-3949
tel:(269)598-3106






 

The AirZoo has asked us to hold a Young Eagles event on Sunday, September 15th and we have 
agreed.  If you are able to fly with us on that date it would be greatly appreciated.  Also if you know 
anyone who would be interested in flying YE let them know of this event.  Remember that they 
must be a EAA member and have completed the EAA Youth Protection Program.  Here is the link to 
accomplish that if you or they have not. https://www.eaa.org/eaa/youth/youth-protection-policy-and

-program    

  

Starting this month every young eagle we fly earns us $5 dollars in points toward scholarships to 
send youth to Airventure Aviation Camps in Oshkosh, WI.  Before this year each pilot had to fly 10 
youth before they started counting for points but now every flight counts.  This is  great news and 
will increase the scholarship money earned by quite a bit.   

  

Thank you for your time, aircraft and fuel used for helping youth to fly.  If you have any questions 
feel free to contact me or Bob Aardema.  robert.aardema@wmich.edu 269-358-7267 

   

Ginger DeVillers 

Young Eagles Coordinator 

CEO Plainwell Aviation and STEM Academy 

v.l.devillers@gmail.com 

269-903-5427 

www.plainwellaviation.org 

Young Eagles 

https://www.eaa.org/eaa/youth/youth-protection-policy-and-program
https://www.eaa.org/eaa/youth/youth-protection-policy-and-program
mailto:robert.aardema@wmich.edu
mailto:v.l.devillers@gmail.com
http://www.plainwellaviation.org


 

 

Chapter 221 

www.eaa221.org 

Supporting the recreational builder/flyer with technical, social, and political news to promote flying safety and enjoyment:  

  

President 
Bob Aardema 372-1965 robert.aardema@wmich.edu 

Vice President 
Kevin Mazer 649-4957 kevinmazer@gmail.com 

Treasurer 
Dave Hull 323-2669 davhull@sbcglobal.net 

Secretary Ron Ryan 345-1926 rryan@lewisreedallen.com 

Webmaster 
Andy Millin  685-1643       amillin@sbcglobal.net 

Newsletter Editor Ron Ryan 267-0496 rryan@lewisreedallen.com 

  

 

  

 

Bob Aardema 372-1965 robert.aardema@wmich.edu 

  

 

John Amundson 731-5135 jamund1009@aol.com 

Volunteer Safety Pilots: 

Terry Brokaw (h) 279-7197  terrybrokaw@gmail.com 

Brian Eckstein 
(h) 624-6719  eckstein@net-link.net 

Barb Goodwin 
(h) 375-9399  b19977@chartermi.net 

(Available for Wings hours, BFRs and Flight Instruction) 

Charles Martell 
(h) 343-6972  cmartell@net-link.net 

Andy Millin 
(h) 685-1643 (w) 345-2564 amillin@sbcglobal.net 

Eric Schlanser 
(h) 637-3949   eschlanzer@yahoo.com 

Articles are solicited from all members.  Please contact Ron Ryan, or mail articles or news to rryan@lewisreedallen.com 
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mailto:kevinmazer@gmail.com?subject=EAA%20221
mailto:davhull@sbcglobal.net
mailto:amillin@sbcglobal.net
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